Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – August 17th, 2011

Participants:
Robert Smith – Smith Grinding

Bill Haigh – BLM Motherlode Field Manager

Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Rick Breeze-Martin – CHIPS

Charles Jonard – Concerned Citizen

Eric Kleinfelter – CA Department of Fish and Game

Rick Hopson – EDNF Amador District Ranger

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Karen Glaze – Motherlode Job Training

Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

Teresa McClung – StNF Calaveras District Ranger

Paul Brammel – Amador County Resident
Brian Oneto – Amador County Supervisor District 5
John Hoffman – Consultant to Amador County

July Meeting Notes Review/Acceptance



Meeting notes approved by consensus.

Callecat Ecological Restoration Project Tour Report

The Amador Ranger District hosted a field tour of the Callecat Ecological Restoration project on July 26th. The event was well-attended, and participants included John Hofman, Katherine Evatt, Eric Kleinfelter, Warren Alford, Craig Thomas, Steve Brink, Karen Glaze, Brandon Sanders, Malcolm North, and a number of Amador RD staff.
The focus was on General Technical Report 220, which provides prescriptions and guidelines for management of mixed-conifer forests for the purpose of ecological restoration.  Malcolm North provided much insight as to sample markings and other facets of the report and this project specifically.

There will likely be a follow-up trip out there as the project planning process moves forward.  The timeframe for project implementation may be delayed due to budget constraints.  The public scoping period will include ACCG as a public commenter once that process begins.

ACCABU Feasibility Study Status and General Update

The source-side of the feasibility study is nearly done.  The use-side (value-added applications) is currently under development.  This includes planning around the proposed sort-yard facility in Wilseyville.  Currently, the feasibility study is focusing in on firewood production, small sawmill and kiln operation, hog fuel for electrical generation, and a small-scale energy production venture.
CCWD, whose property the installation is proposed to be located on, is interested in potentially purchasing electricity generated on the site to power the wastewater treatment facility adjacent to the sort-yard.

There may be opportunities for low-interest loans to achieve some of the goals listed in the feasibility study.

SCALE Demonstration Project





A number of meetings have been taking place with a variety of entities around the Sierra-Cascade All-Lands Enhancement Demonstration project.  This project concept was derived from the CFLRA proposals submitted by both ACCG and Burney-Hat Creek.  Those participating in the meetings include USFS, BLM, DWR, DFG, CalFire, and other ACCG partners.  There is a lot of opportunity to cooperate with and leverage the work being done by the Burney-Hat Creek Collaborative.  Congressmen Herger and McClintock have also expressed interest, and have had staff present at some of the higher-level meetings with USFS and others.

A meeting with CA Resources Secretary John Laird will take place before the September meeting, and Steve will report out on that.  Strategic investment is the primary focus of those discussions.

Much of the discussion has revolved around quantifying the benefits afforded to downstream beneficiaries as a result of management and restoration of upland forests.

Members suggested that the State Water Resources Control Board be added to those agencies participating in the discussions on SCALE.

Supervisor Oneto asked why there seemed to be no participation from industry in these meetings. Assurances were made to include forest sector interests in future meetings.
Status of Preparations for Burney-Hat Creek Visit 


This event has been moved to October 9th and 10th.  Details will emerge leading up to the September full meeting, and will be shared with members at that time.

ACCG Partner Updates 







BLM – the Big Lily Gap contract is ready to go, and should be awarded very soon.  Botany clearances have been somewhat challenging, although those are complete at this point.  Kathy Hardy has moved to a new position as the Forest Supervisor on the Eldorado.

Eldorado NF/Amador RD – Rick Hopson reported that the View 88 project is currently under appeal.  There were 2 appeals on the project.  Amador RD has affirmed the decision and plans to award a contract for the project by the end of the fiscal year.

CHIPS – through assistance from the Calaveras RD, CHIPS has been able to acquire a key piece of equipment (horizontal grinder).  This stems from a forest service grant which provided the equipment to a group in Northern California which was no longer using it.  Jim Junette was instrumental in getting the equipment transferred.

Schedule Next Meeting

The next full ACCG meeting will take place on September 21st, beginning at 9:30am, in West Point at the Veterans Hall.


